SUN LAKES COMMUNITY THEATRE
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

COTTONWOOD COUNTRY CLUB

JULY 31 2012

PRESENT: Linda Caton, Bud Jenssen, Jim Nielson, Sandy Pallett, Michael Carter, and Howard Hummel (via Skype).
ABSENT: Sue Youngblood, Jeannie Schwan
CALL TO ORDER: 9AM
GUEST SPEAKERS: Leigh Torrez and Tanya Betsy from Cottonwood F&B; Grace Geisinger from SLCT.

   Leigh and Tanya led a brief explanation and discussion on food and beverage costs associated with SLCT play productions at Cottonwood. Labor expenditures, bar expenditures, and dinner costs were discussed and analyzed. A financial report covering the last three play expenditures will be forthcoming. The bottom line is basically the diminished revenue that Cottonwood F&B realize from each SLCT performance.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF MAY 22 2012

A motion was made by Sandy to approve the minutes. Bud seconded the motion. Motion carried.

TREASURER’S REPORT: Jeanne was not present. Grace Geisinger reported on the audit that she conducted of the SLCT books that spanned several years of activity. Grace presented everyone with a copy of the findings and recommendations. Her report was extensive and comprehensive. Her recommendations covered several valid points that will generate further Board discussion when Jeanne returns from vacation. One noted recommendation is to request from our membership anyone with book keeping experience or a retired CPA to help the treasurer out. 
A special thank you to Grace for the many hours of her time devoted to this much-needed project.

POLICIES REGARDING THE PLAY READING COMMITTEE:
It was noted that there should be more gender diversification on the committee. Currently, the only male member of the committee is the Chair, Roger Edmonds. SLCT members who wish to join the committee must have knowledge of play reading and have at the least seen several SLCT productions. More play-reading members are needed. Also, guidelines are needed to govern the committee’s structure and function.
COMMUNITY COOPERATION

It was noted that hostilities exist among the several communities that comprise Sun Lakes. Inter-community and intra-SLCT relations were discussed. A recommendation was made to invite key crew members to a board meeting to gather their thoughts on how SLCT can move forward to sustain and grow as a quality community theatre whereby ALL of Sun Lakes benefits.
A motion was made by Jim and seconded by Sandy to pay Dave Stevens to purchase 2 headsets at a total cost of $275. Motion was carried.

It was noted that ticket sales are down from the last three plays.

August 21 the Board will gather at 9AM, room M1 to devote the time in discussion of SWOT.

The next board meeting is at 9AM on August 28th at Cottonwood room M1.

Meeting adjourned at approximately 11:40 AM.

Michael Carter - Secretary
